
 

 

Public Notice 
 
Wharf Removal and 
Shoreline Reinstatement, 
Sydney, NS – Public 
Comments Invited 
 
September 8, 2023 – Transport Canada must determine whether the proposed Wharf 
Removal and Shoreline Reinstatement Project, located in Sydney Harbour, NS is likely to 
cause significant adverse environmental effects. 
To help inform this determination, Transport Canada is inviting comments from the public 
respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be 
posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice. 
 
Written comments must be submitted by October 8, 2023 to: 
 

Sylvie Poirier 
Regional Environmental Advisor 
Transport Canada, Atlantic Region 
6th Floor - 95 Foundry Street 
Moncton, NB 
E1C 5H7 
506-961-3062 
sylvie.poirier@tc.gc.ca  

 
 
The Proposed Project 
Suncor Energy Product Partnership (the Proponent) is proposing to remove its wharf and 
reinstate the shoreline located near the Sydney River in Sydney Harbour, NS. This 
dilapidated wharf must be removed prior to the termination of the Proponent’s lease with 
Transport Canada; the Federal custodian of Sydney Harbour. The work involves the 
demolition of the concrete dock, removal of all the steel piles, removal of the concrete 
interface with the shoreline, and rehabilitation of the impacted shoreline and vegetation. 
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